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May 12, 2015 
 
Vanetta Abdellatif 
Multnomah County Health Department 
426 SW Stark Street, 8th floor 
Portland, OR 97204 
 
RE: Letter of Support for MCHD Health Infrastructure Investment Program application 
 
Dear Vanetta, 
 
On behalf of The Wallace Medical Concern (WMC) I’m pleased to write in support of Multnomah 
County Health Department’s (MCHD’s) application to HRSA’s Health Infrastructure Investment Program 
to expand primary care capacity at your North Portland Health Center. WMC is a Federally Qualified 
Health Center that provides affordable primary, urgent and specialty medical services for thousands of 
Portland and Gresham residents who have no insurance or face other barriers to care. 
 
Our two organizations share the mission to make comprehensive, culturally appropriate primary health 
services available to all residents of Multnomah County, especially those who experience health 
inequities and barriers to care. Together, we have made great strides toward this goal, especially in 
East Multnomah County where we both operate programs. As the only Health Center grantee in North 
Portland and with a clinic dedicated to serving this area, MCHD is perfectly poised to increase the rate 
of low-income residents of North Portland accessing Health Center services (currently at 36%), 
decrease the rate of adults in North Portland who report no usual source of care and that of adults 
who have delayed or not sought care due to high cost (currently 21% and 13%, respectively), and 
improve local health disparities, such as the diabetes prevalence that is 35% higher than that of the 
county.  
 
We hope the application reviewers will give your proposal their full consideration. Should they have 
any questions regarding our support or history of collaboration, I invite them to contact me at 503-
907-0591. 
 
Best regards, 

 
Lisa A. Cline, MPH 
Chief Executive Officer 
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Health Share of Oregon  
2121 SW Broadway, Suite 200  
Portland, Oregon 97201 
 
April 29, 2015 
 
Vanetta Abdellatif 
Director of Integrated Clinical Services 
Multnomah County Health Department 
426 SW Stark Street, 8th floor 
Portland, OR 97204 
 
RE: Letter of Support for MCHD Health Infrastructure Investment Program application 
 
Dear Ms. Abdellatif, 
 
Health Share of Oregon is pleased to provide this letter in support of Multnomah County Health Department’s 
(MCHD’s) application to the Health Infrastructure Investment Program with the intent to increase primary care 
capacity at your North Portland Health Center. Health Share, Oregon’s largest Coordinated Care Organization 
serving the Medicaid population, was formed as a community-wide partnership working together to provide 
integrated health care delivery and ensure quality, cost-effective care for members in Clackamas, Multnomah 
and Washington Counties. Our organizations have a strong history together, as Multnomah County was one of 
Health Share’s founding members.  
 
MCHD is the largest health care provider for Medicaid clients in Multnomah County and, therefore, Health Share 
holds considerable stake in MCHD’s ability to meet client demand for services. With 28% of the North Portland 
population meeting Oregon Medicaid’s income eligibility, 21% of adults reporting not having a usual source of 
medical care, and 13% saying they have delayed or not sought care due to high costs, Health Share agrees that 
the continued growth in client population at the North Portland Health Center warrants expansion in order to 
accommodate everyone in the area in need of safety-net primary care services. MCHD not only provides 
excellent, culturally appropriate health care services to clients, but you also do so in coordination with health 
plans, hospitals, other providers, and other local health departments through your participation in Health Share. 
Therefore, expanding your capacity at North Portland Health Center will not only increase the number of people 
accessing comprehensive primary care services, it will also increase the number of persons benefiting from the 
collective impact and innovation of our coordinated effort to improve quality of care and the care experience 
while reducing costs. 
 
You have Health Share’s full support in this proposal. You may direct application reviewers to contact me at 
503.416.4966 in the event of any questions regarding our support of your application. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Janet L. Meyer 
Chief Executive Officer 
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May 15, 2015 

 

Vanetta Abdellatif 

Multnomah County Health Department 

426 SW Stark Street, 9th floor 

Portland, OR 97204 

 

RE: Letter of Support for MCHD Health Infrastructure Investment Program application 

 

Dear Ms. Abdellatif: 

 

Providence Health & Services (Providence) offers this letter as a statement of support for Multnomah County 

Health Department’s (MCHD’s) application to the Health Infrastructure Investment Program to increase capacity 

at your North Portland Health Center. Providence is a not-for-profit network of hospitals, health plans, physicians, 

clinics, home health services, and affiliated health services. Our goal is to provide high-quality, affordable care 

with greater access for all who need our services. As you know, we are fellow members of the Coordinated Care 

Organization Health Share of Oregon in pursuit of this goal among the Medicaid population. 

 

Providence is the largest health care provider in Oregon and is a stakeholder in the availability of primary care 

services in Multnomah County on multiple levels: we manage a portion of Medicaid clients, provide qualified 

insurance plans through the insurance marketplace, are one of the major local hospital systems, and also operate 

primary care facilities. One of our primary care clinics, North Portland Family and Community Medicine, is 

located in zip code 97217, part of MCHD’s North Portland service area. As a provider of primary care in the area, 

we understand MCHD’s experience of continued demand at North Portland. It is no surprise to us that 21% of 

North Portland adults report not having a usual source of medical care. With approximately 28% of the North 

Portland population eligible for Medicaid, and as the managing entity of numerous Medicaid clients, we are 

particularly concerned about the availability of safety-net services in the area. Given the need for primary care 

services that continues to be displayed in North Portland despite the presence of MCHD’s North Portland Health 

Center, our North Portland Family and Community Medicine, and the several other existing providers, we echo 

your belief that the community would greatly benefit from increased primary care capacity. 

 

Providence Health & Services is in full support of MCHD’s proposal to the Health Infrastructure Investment 

Program, and we wish you luck in the application process. Should application reviewers have any questions 

regarding our support, they may contact me at 503-893-6449. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Pamela Mariea-Nason 

Executive, Community Health Division 

Providence Health & Services 
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